
 

 
 

TOWNSHIP OF WELLINGTON NORTH 
SCHEDULE ‘B’ MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT  
ARTHUR WATER SYSTEM SUPPLY REDUNDANCY AND STORAGE 

 

NOTICE OF COMMENCEMENT 
 
The Project: 
The community of Arthur is a growing urban community located within the Township of Wellington North (Township) that is 
serviced by municipal water, sanitary and stormwater systems. A Technical Study of the existing conditions of Arthur’s water 
and sanitary systems was completed in November 2020 to review the adequacy of these systems to meet the needs of the 
existing community and to service future development. As a result of the Technical Study and subsequent updates, it has 
been determined that the existing Arthur water system requires water supply redundancy and additional water 
storage to support expected population growth and has therefore initiated a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) for the Arthur Water System. The existing water supply wells and towers in Arthur’s water system are shown on 
the map below. 

The Process: 
The project is being planned following the 
Schedule B process in the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (Municipal 
Engineers Association, March 2023) to 
identify and evaluate alternatives to address 
the water supply and storage requirements 
and select a preferred alternative. 
Consultation with affected or interested 
stakeholders and Indigenous Communities is 
a key element in the planning process.  

 

Public Involvement: 
For further information on the project, or on 
the planning process being followed, to be 
added to the study mailing list or to share 
information for consideration and influence in 
the decision-making process, please consult 

https://www.wellington-
north.com/government/capital-projects or 
contact one of the Project Team members 
listed below. Initial comments are welcomed 
and will be received until        
September 14, 2023. 

 

Project Team: 

Lindsay Scott, P.Eng. 
Consultant Project Manager 

Triton Engineering Services Limited 
105 Queen St W – Unit 145 

Fergus, ON N1M 1S6 
(519) 843-3920 Ext. 251 
lscott@tritoneng.on.ca  

 

Corey Schmidt 
Manager, Environmental and Development Services 

Township of Wellington North 
7490 Sideroad 7 W, PO Box 125 

Kenilworth, ON N0G 2E0 
(519) 848-3620 Ext. 4627 

cschmidt@wellington-north.com 

Comments submitted to the Project Team for the purpose of providing feedback regarding this Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment are collected under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act. Information will be 
collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal 
information, all comments will become part of the public record. Questions relating to the collection, use and disclosure 
of this information may be addressed to Corey Schmidt, Manager, Environmental and Development Services, Township 
of Wellington North at (519) 848-3620 Ext. 4627 or cschmidt@wellington-north.com 

 
This Notice is issued July 13, 2023.  


